# The Wembley Schools Federation

## LEARNING & GROWING TOGETHER

## Lyon Park Primary School

**July 2021** 

#### MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers,

I want to start by saying a huge well done to everybody for getting through what has been another extremely challenging year. I am proud of the way I have seen the whole school community working together to ensure the safety, progress and positive outcomes for our children. Over the last few weeks in particular, it has been lovely to see some of our whole school events taking place such as Sports Day and our Year 6 Leaver's Fun Day.

Our 'Identity Day' was a huge success; thank you to everybody for making the effort to share with us an aspect of your own identity. I would also like to thank Mrs Oldroyd, who planned some wonderful learning for children to explore identities through the medium of art.

As we approach the Summer Break, I would like to remind parents/carers to continue to encourage your children to take part in lots of play and activities, e.g. baking, playing in the park, playing games, museum visits, travelling on a train, etc.

I hope that everybody has a lovely Summer Break; stay safe and look after yourselves.

Ms Bhambra 😊



LYON PARK

#### Covid-19 Safety Measures from September

In order to make sure that we continue to keep the whole school community safe, it is important that families keep us updated with information around positive Covid-19 cases.

Please ring the school office if your child develops any of the following symptoms:

- a high temperature
- a new, continuous cough
- a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste

<u>A Covid PCR test must be booked immediately. Do not send them to school.</u>

I am currently in the process of writing our new school Covid-19 Risk Assessment; this will be based on Government guidance and therefore I am unable to share this with you at this stage. This will be shared with you when we return in September.

For the first day of term (Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2021), I am going to ask that all children arrive for 8:40am; Senior Leaders will be outside to explain whether we will be continuing with the staggered start or not.

Although this is not compulsory, if parents/carers wish to continue to wear face coverings, we are happy for you to do so.

#### SCHOOL TWITTER ACCOUNT



Thank you to all the parents/carers who are now following us on our Twitter Account. We currently have 43 followers! This is a great opportunity for you to se what the children are up to in school.

Please follow us at: @Lyonparkprimary

Please contact the school office if you would like some help with how to follow us.

#### SCHOOL LOGO

We had lots of entries for the competition, led by Mr Fenton, for our new school logo.

Congratulations to Vianna in 3L, who is the winner.

Her logo will now be digitised and used later in the new academic year. Watch this space...



#### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Term ends - Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> July 2021 (Reception, Year 5 & Year 6 at 1:30pm) (Year 3 & Year 4 at 1:40pm) (Year 1 & Year 2 at 1:50pm)

Term starts - Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2021 (Years 1 - 6)

Parents/Carers for Nursery and Reception, please see the letter you were provided with for your child's start date and times.



#### SPORTS DAY

A huge thank you to Mr Moran and our Sports Coaches for organising 2 great Sports Day events for our children.

It was wonderful to see the children showing off their skills, having fun and supporting each other. Hopefully, next year we will be able to invite our families to come and see all of the wonderful sporting abilities our children demonstrated.













#### YEAR 6 LEAVERS

I would like to wish all of our Year 6 children all the best as they move on to secondary school. They have been a great year group; their resilience, enthusiasm and personalities have developed so much over the year. Continue to be fabulous Year 6!

### STAFF LEAVERS

I would like to wish the following staff members all the best for the future as they move on to pastures new: Ms Mohan, Miss Thur, Miss McEleney, Mrs Chentouf, Miss Grace, Mr Butler, Miss Shah, Mrs Whilby & Miss Benhasien.

#### MUSIC SINGING FESTIVAL

Thank you to Mr Wood, who entered our school into a singing festival. Please see the link below, which includes our school's entry:

https://sites.google.com/view/bmsmusicscoolonline/home

#### ARTWORK WINNER

Congratulations to Mark, who took part in a residential art competition, creating a piece on how Wembley would look in 20 years. He was one of the winners and his art piece will be showcased on Wembley High Road for the next three years on the Open Art Gallery. We are very proud of him!



School Value of the Month: Achievement

"A dream becomes a goal when action is taken towards its achievement."